
 Happenings @ HHBC 
  
 2818 Edgewood Ave 
 Burlington NC 27215  
 336-584-8040   
 www.hollyhillbaptist.org 

  
 

 

     PICTORIAL ROSTER –  
COMING IN JULY!!!!! 

 

From someone’s wish, or idea, of 
creating a pictorial directory so we 

could learn the names to go with the faces we 
see at church, in the hearing of Vicki Matkins, 
to a completed project! 

Thank you! Thank you! Thank you! 
To Vicki, who heard that request and was will-
ing and able to use her camera; to those of you 
who were willing to take the time to let her 
snap your picture; and to her willingness to 
take those pictures and email them to me as an 
attachment.  I knew we had the ability in our 
Church Power Plus program to create a pictori-
al directory in house, but I did not know how!   
  
I thank my granddaughter, Lauren Childrey, 
who spent a weekend  taking her other grand-
mother home from Cary, NC  to Valdese, NC 
and then on the return trip (same day) stopping 
by here, not only to learn how, by computer 
video, to re-caulk her grandads shower, but to 
show me how to import a picture from email, 
to a folder on the desktop and then transferring 
that photo into the Church Power Plus pro-
gram.  It is always fun and almost exciting to 
learn a new skill – one I am sure would look 
good on my resume down the road. Ha! It also 
proved you can “teach an old dog new tricks”!   
  
I was/am amazed at how quickly this came 
together. Our original hope was to complete it 
by October!  We have decided to publish it 
now, print copies now, for you to have now!  
Your job? Proofread it!  Check your infor-
mation.  I’m sure there are mistakes or infor-
mation you would like to add. We will publish 
a complete directory in October with other cur-
rent and any updated information and perhaps 
more pictures.  Your job is to let me know if 
there is a mistake in your information, or if 
you would like to have your mobile phone 
listed or additional email addresses in your 
family or a new one.  A simple note in the of-
fering plate would work or a phone call to the 
office, 336-584-8040.  LAST DATE TO 
HAVE PICTURE MADE! JUNE 30! 

In His service and yours,  
Lorene 
 
Answer and info re last month’s Puzzle on 
page 2!   

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
Tom and Billie Bland, 409 Ashley Woods 

Drive, Gibsonville, NC 27249; Phone: 336-

446-0054 

 
*************************************** 

NGO (Never Grow Old) 

Tuesday, July 16, 2019 

11:30 a.m.  

O’Charley’s 

Please join us!  

 
 

*************************************** 

BUDGET PREPARATION 

Budget preparation for the next church year is in 
progress.  If you have input you want Steward-
ship to consider, please submit in writing to Ken 

Stout, Eldridge Matkins, Ralph Tyree or Marilyn 
Howard no later than August 1, 2019. Earlier 
inputs would be appreciated. 

 

SECURITY TRAINING WORKSHOP 

The Mount Zion Baptist Association is sponsor-
ing a Security Training Workshop here at Holly 

Hill Baptist on Tuesday, July 23, from 6:30-8 

pm. This will be taught by a Police Office and 
we will be learning about safety and security.  
We encourage you to attend. 

 
Did you know?  We have a farmers market  in 
our parking lot on Wednesday from 7am to 1 

pm.  

 INFORMATION 

There will be no Deacon meeting on 
July 1. 
Jeff Hagood preaching and pastor 

on call while pastor is away on vacation, 
June 29-July 13. Home Phone: 336-675-
3996; Jeff’s cell: 336-417-7835; Donna’s 
cell: 336-417-7756. 

 

CHURCH BUSINESS MEETING 

Wednesday, July 17, 2019 

6:45 pm 

This is our regular quarterly business meeting. 
We hope you will make every effort to attend.  

JULY 2019 



UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

June 29-July 13 Pastor on Vacation 
July 1 NO Deacon’s Meeting 
July 3 NO Wednesday Activities 
July 4   Office Closed for Holiday 
July 16 NGO 11:30 at O’Charley’s 
July 17  Business Meeting, 6:45 pm 
July 23  Mt. Zion Workshop on Security &  
              Safety, 6:30-8 
July 25  NAMI, 7 pm 
July 29  Newsletter Deadline, 9 a.m.   
 

 

Were you able to solve our June 

puzzle ? 

It was originally composed by a lady in California 
in response to an offer from a man in Philadelphia 
who promised anyone $1,000 for such a puzzle he 

could not figure out. He failed and paid the 
$1,000.  Did you figure it out?  Sorry, no reward.  
Read it again with the picture of a Whale in your 

mind.  Didn’t keep a copy? Simply go to our web 
site, www.hollyhillbaptist.org and click on the 
June Newsletter.  Our thanks to Rev. Dale Cain 

who keeps our website current.  Past copies of 
our newsletters are located there! 

***********************************************
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

 
WHAT DOES IT COST? 

The question has been asked why it costs $9.00 to process each shoe box.  
 
Let’s just imagine that you pack your own shoebox with various items. Then you put that shoe-
box in another box and seal it up. Then you go to the Post Office to mail it to let’s say Colum-
bia, South America. The Post man will then weigh it, look at the size, and the distance it is go-
ing. On an average that one shoebox would cost you over $25.00 to mail and that is a low esti-
mate. 
 
The question then to consider is what is the value of a child? At what price are we willing to 
pay for a child to hear the Gospel through the simple gift of a shoe box? 
We want to thank everyone who has always been so generous in donating items for the boxes 
and monies to send the shoe boxes.  
 

We will be collecting school supplies for the month of July and August. 
Pencils, pens, crayons, colored pencils, erasers, pencil sharpeners, calculators, small spiral note-
books, color books, small books, rulers and stickers. Please remember all items must fit in the 
shoebox.  

Remember our goal for 2019 is 175 shoeboxes. 

The cost to send them is $9.00 per box. 

*********************************************** 

Mt. Zion Baptist Association 
Crafting for Christ Team Need 

Sandi King with the Mt. Zion Baptist Association would like to assemble a Ladies Craft Night Team.  She 
wants it to be used as an avenue to reach women for Christ, which means inviting people outside the church 
walls. She needs someone willing to work alongside her in planning, locating items, and preparing the work 
stations.  She also would need help to get  them started and get things cleaned up when the evening is complete. 
They will offer several crafts, and the fee will be nominal to basically cover the cost of the materials for t hose 
participating.  

If you want more information or are interested in being on the Crafting for Christ Team, please call Sandi at 
336-226-0249,. Her hours are Monday through Thursday 9 am – 2 pm, or email her at 
sandiking@mtzionassociation.com 



JULY  

BIRTHDAYS 

3. Ralph Tyree 
8. Larry Glosson 
12. Dr. Gene Hunsinger 
17. Pat Apple 
18. Bessie Somers 
26. Bev Chandler 
 
 
 

     JULY 

ANNIVERSARIES 

14. T. L. & Charlotte Melton (56th) 
29. Clint & Lisa Perkins (13th) 
 
 
 
(Please let us know, call 336-584-8040 if you 
were left off the July Birthday or Anniversary 
list.) 

   

JULY  2019 
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No Wednesday 
Activities 

4 
Happy 4th of 

July! 
 

Office Closed 

5 6 
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Jeff Hagood 
Preaching 
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NAMI 6:30 
pm 

9 
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Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 
Jeff Hagood 
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NGO—
O’Charley’s 

11:30 am 

17 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Church Business 

meeting, 6:45 
pm 
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23 
 

Mt. Zion Work-
shop on Securi-

ty 6:30-8 pm 
 

24 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 
 

 

25 
 

NAMI 7 pm 

26 
 
 

27 
 

28 
 
 

29 
 
Deadline for 
N/L 
 
 

30 
 
 
 

31 
Choir 6 pm 

Prayer/Bible 
Study 6:45 pm 

   
 

Meals-on-Wheels 
Monday, July 22: Ken Stout 
Tuesday, July 23: Eldridge & Vicki Matkins 
Wednesday, July 24:  Randy & Vicki Godwin 
Thursday, July 25: Allen & Connie Swisher 

 

SERVICE TIMES 

Sundays:  Sunday School: 9:15 am 
                 Worship Service: 10:30 am 
Wednesdays:  Choir Practice:  6:00 pm 
                 Prayer/Bible Study:  6:45 pm 
 

Secretary’s Hours:  
                      Mon & Wed. 8:30—2 pm 
                      Thurs.  8:30-12 noon 

Check out our website at: 
www.hollyhillbaptist.org 

 
                 

E-MAILS 

Dr. Gene Hunsinger: eeh1@bellsouth.net 
Eldridge Matkins: hematkins@yahoo.com 
Office Email:  lorene@childrey.com or  
              hollyhillbaptistchurch@gmail.com 
 
 

Deacon: Dan Cowen 

Meals on Wheels Delivers 


